
 
 

 
To the Chairperson and Members 
Of the Central Area Committee     11th May 2021 
 
 

 

Cabra/Glasnevin Community and Social Development Report 

The Community Officers continue to manage the Covid Support line as a priority. 

 

Again, local volunteers have made an enormous contribution in bringing the necessary 

assistance to people in need. 

 

As always, we continue to support all community groups, senior citizens especially, during 

these difficult times. 

 

Community life continues at a careful Covid friendly level; clean-ups, flower planting etc. 

 

We hope to have our summer flower show as usual in late May.  This will involve over 70 

voluntary residents / environmental groups. 

 

 

Special Note 

 

Many residents / environmental groups including individual residents, have expressed their 

great sadness at the recent passing of Ed Bowden, Blessington Basin Park. 

 

Ed has made a major contribution over 25 years.  Ar dheis Dé go raibh a anam. 

 

 



Dunard Estate. 
 
Dunard Park improvements have begun in 
partnership with local residents. 
New trees planted March 2021. 
The footpath has been repaired. 
Bonfire scorch marks / pits are eliminated. 
 
 
 
One of 3 new wildflower gardens under 
construction. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Supporting sign erected by local residents. 
 
 

 

 



 
Drumcondra Village  
Committee Spring Flowers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Wildflower Garden  
Earl’s Court, Old Cabra Road. 
 
 

 
 



Community Laneway Projects.   
There are a number of community laneway 
improvement projects throughout the area. 
 
Shandon Crescent. Primrose Street. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Photographs of Norfolk Road. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   



 

 
Navan Road.  
Kempton Estate. 
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Innisfallen Parade 
 
Local residents have painted 14 flower 
barrels recently. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Old Cabra Road. 
Local Residents maintain all the flower 
barrels from Cabra Cross to Hanlon`s 
Corner. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Niall Byrnes 
Community and Social Development Officer.  


